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Matthew J. Fossum
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May 29, 2015
Debra A. Howland, Executive Director ST MOV P T H P
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301-2429

RE:  Docket No. DE 09-035; Distribution Service Rate Case
Compliance Filing

Dear Director Howland:

On June 9, 2014, Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy
(“Eversource”) made a filing in the above-captioned docket pursuant to a settlement agreement
approved by the Commission in Order No. 25,123 (June 28, 2010). Consistent with the
settlement agreement, the purpose of the filing was to adjust Eversource’s distribution revenues
for a one-year period to reduce its distribution return on equity to ten percent. On June 27, 2014
the Commission issued Order No. 25,682 which stated, in relevant part, “ORDERED, Public
Service Company of New Hampshire’s request to reduce its distribution revenue by $1.312
million for the period from July 1, 2014, through June 30, 2015 is hereby APPROVED.”
Eversource was also required to submit conforming tariff pages to effectuate the reduction. Such
pages were submitted on July 2, 2014.

In that the reduction to Eversource’s distribution revenue was specifically ordered to be
in effect for the one-year period of July 1, 2014 through June 30, 2015, on and after July 1, 2015
the reduction will be eliminated in compliance with Order No. 25,682. With this submission
Eversource includes a calculation of the rate changes required to eliminate the reduction on July
1, 2015. The calculation is consistent with that presented as Attachment 2 in Eversource’s June
9, 2014 filing and reverses the change which was made to each individual charge on July 1,
2014. In that the end of the reduction will result in a change on July 1, 2015 that is coincident
with other proposed rate changes, Eversource does not, at this time, include proposed tariff pages
implementing the changes, but will file conforming tariff pages following the relevant
Commission orders setting all rates proposed for effect on July 1, 2015.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. Thank you for your
assistance with this matter.
Very truly yours,

‘f thew J. Fossum

Senior Counsel
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